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Information

For County Councillors

	From:
	Paula Hewitt, Director of Commissioning and Lead Commissioner for Economic and Community Infrastructure


	Date: 
	19th November, 2015



	To: 
	All County Councillors



Update on Highways Contract procurement
Somerset County Council and its counterparts in Devon and Plymouth have taken another step toward closer working on their road maintenance contracts.

A joint procurement process for the contracts has been agreed between the authorities. It has allowed us to share procurement costs and work closer together to look for further efficiencies. 

We have developed three new contracts with standard specifications across the authorities wherever possible, but retaining elements particular to each authority’s requirements. 

A notice has now been published in the Official Journal of the European Union (OJEU) seeking tenders for the contracts, with companies able to bid to provide one, two or all three. Whatever the outcome, the successful contractor(s) will be required to work collaboratively across all three areas.

The estimated total combined annual values of the contracts would be £65m: Devon £35m, Somerset £21m and Plymouth £9m.

Joint working is increasingly important in securing Department for Transport funding. New DfT guidance has made it clear that 20 per cent of the funding it gives to local authorities will depend on authorities being able to demonstrate efficiencies and collaborative working. 

The new arrangements will have to be operating from 1 April 2017. The contract term for each authority would be seven years, with opportunities to extend for further periods of up to three years. There would also be a six month mobilisation period for the contracts to begin from October 2016, leading up to the start of the delivery of the service.

If you are involved in the delivery of highways services, there are some important rules about protecting the fairness and transparency of the procurement process when dealing with the current supplier. Please look out for guidance from your manager, which will be shared shortly.

Any questions or enquiries relating to the new contracts and procurement must be directed to the Commercial Procurement Team who can be contacted via commercialandprocurement@somerset.gov.uk 

	For more information contact: 
	Name: Paula Hewitt, Director of Commissioning and Lead Commissioner for Economic and Community Infrastructure
Email: prhewitt@somerset.gov.uk 
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